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Chief Clerk's Office 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

September 6, 2019 

Lawrence B. Somers 
Deputy General Counsel 

Mailing Address: 
NCRH 20 / P.O. Box 1551 

Raleigh, NC 27602 

o: 919.546.6722 
f: 919.546.2694 

bo.somers@duke-energy.com 

RE: Duke Energy Progress, LLC's Response to Consumer Statement of 
Position from Gloria Shen 
Docket Nos. E-2, Sub 834, E-7, Sub 1115 

Dear Chief Clerk: 

I write on behalf of Duke Energy Progress, LLC ("DEP") to inform the 
Commission of DEP's response to the June 3, 2019 consumer statement of position filed 
by DEP customer Gloria Shen in the referenced dockets. In her filing, Ms. Shen alleged 
that her AMI opt-out meter was transmitting radiofrequency (RF) emissions. In response, 
DEP initially contacted Ms. Shen on June 5, 2019, visited her at her home on June 7, 2019, 
and has completed a thorough investigation into her concerns. 

DEP's investigation confirmed that there was no radio or antennae in the opt-out 
meter at Ms. Shen's home and it was not emitting, and cannot emit, RF. At Ms. Shen's 
request, on June 7, 2019, DEP temporarily replaced the opt-out meter at Ms. Shen's home 
with a digital AMR meter, as had been present prior to the installation of the opt-out meter. 
The AMR meter has a 900 mhz radio in it and does emit RF. Based upon DEP's 
investigation, any RF emissions previously detected by Ms. Shen came from sources other 
than DEP's opt-out meter. 

DEP has met with and discussed its findings extensively with Ms. Shen over the 
past few months and, based upon those discussions and her agreement, DEP reinstalled an 
opt-out meter at Ms. Shen's home on September 5, 2019. Accordingly, DEP believes that 
it has resolved her concerns about the opt-out meters. 



Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please let 
me know. 

ttr. 
LawrenceB~ 

cc: Parties of Record 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that a copy of Duke Energy Progress, LLC's Response to Consumer 
Statement of Position from Gloria Shen, in Docket Nos. E-2, Sub 834 and E-7, Sub 1115, 
has been served by electronic mail, hand delivery or by depositing a copy in the United 
States mail, postage prepaid to the following parties for record: 

David Drooz 
Tim Dodge 
Public Staff - NCUC 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 
david.drooz@psncuc.nc. gov 
tim.dodge@psncuc.nc.gov 

Peter H. Ledford 
NCSEA 
4800 Six Forks Rd., Ste. 300 
Raleigh, NC 27609 
petcr@enernync.org 

Sharon Miller 
CUCA 
1708 Trawick Rd., Ste. 210 
Raleigh, NC 27604 
smiller@cucainc.org 

Gloria Shen 
40 Rocking Porch Lane 
Asheville, NC 28805-4304 

This the 6th day of September, 2019. 

Horace P. Payne, Jr 
Mark 0. Webb 
Dominion Energy Svcs., Inc. 
PO Box 26432 
Richmond, VA 23219 
Horace.p.paync@dominionenergy.com 
Mark.webb@dom.com 

Robert Page 
Crisp, Page & Currin, LLP 
4010 Barrett Drive 
Suite 205 
Raleigh, NC 27609-6622 
rpage@crisppage.com 

Brett E. Breitschwerdt 
McGuire Woods, LLP 
Suite 2600 
434 Fayetteville Street 
Raleigh, NC 27601 
bbreitschwerdt@mcguircwoods.com 

Lawrence B. Somers 
Deputy General Counsel 
Duke Energy Corporation 
P. 0. Box 1551 / NCRH 20 
Raleigh, NC 27602 
Telephone: 919.546.6722 
bo.somers@duke-energy.com 


